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finder4@aol.com; rcater@peoplepc.com; dieck3512@gmail.com; Susan R. Ellis; 
jean.emerson922@gmail.com; P. Finman/LCF; Gordon Sylte; berneindahl@aol.com; 
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travis.1.roth@gmail.com; lindaapplesolan@gmail.com; nsemanko@parsonsbehle.com; 
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Letter to intervene 
May letter to intervene in FCD hearing.docx 

I discovered some discrepancies in some addresses in the letter I sent by US Postal Service on May 
10, 2019. Therefore I am sending everyone an email with the letter attached and certify that I have 
done so. 

Susan Goodrich 
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Susan C Goodrich 
8626 W. Sylte Ranch Rd. 
Rathdrum, ID 83858 
(208) 659-8881 

BEFORE THE DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES 

OF THE STATE OF IDAHO 

IN THE MATTER OF THE PETITIONS 
FILED WITH THE DEPARTMENT 
REGARDING APPOINTMENT OF 
GORDON SYLTE AS A 
COMMISSIONER OF FLOOD 
CONTROL DISTRICT NO. 17 

) 

) 
) 
) 

) 
) 

CASE NO. P-FCD-2018-01 

PETITION TO INTERVENE 

I, Susan Goodrich hereby file a petition to intervene in Case # PFCD-2018-01. 

I have a direct and substantial interest as a property owner, taxpayer and water right 

holder on Rathdrum Creek below Twin Lakes dam. Mr. Sylte has accurately represented me 

and continues to do so according to the duties and responsibilities outlined in Idaho Code Title 

42 Chapter 31 and the mission statement of Flood Control District #17. His removal could put 

my property as well as that of other property owners on the creek at risk. 

Further, Mr. Fin man in his letter of 12/14/2018 (p. 3 #8) names me as being a person 

influencing a FCD vote in reference to water right 95-0734. I have a substantial interest in 

addressing this statement. 

Another direct and substantial interest is that an individual/group promoted (and got 

passed into law) legislation targeted specifically at one person. (Finman p. 3 #9) ..... "what I call 

the "Remove Gordon Sylte as commissioner law." 

As to the litigation creating a conflict of interest to which some of the letters refer, I am 

directly involved and named as a petitioner in that docket #46062. Paul Finman, TUA and 

several parties involved in Case #PFCD-2018-01 intervened in docket #46062 thus actually 

creating conflicts of interest on their parts. This has resulted in a substantial concern to me as 

to what their intent in Case #PFCD-2018-01 is really about. 

According to the statement in Mr. Spackman's April 30, 2019 order regarding the scope 

of the hearing and the above references, my intervention does not unduly broaden the issue 

beyond statements by the protesting parties. 

Sincerely, 

Susan C. Goodrich 


